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Joint Early Learning Advisory Council (ELAC) And Provider Supports 
Subcommittee Meeting 

December 3, 2024 

State Agency and Partner Updates 
 

Department of Children, Youth, and Families (DCYF) Updates 
Join the Virtual Community Child Care Forum – Tonight! 
This is a great opportunity to meet DCYF leadership, connect with local licensing administrators and 
licensors, get the latest updates, ask questions, and share your experiences. We look forward to 
seeing you online! 

• *New Date*: Tuesday, Dec. 3, 2024  
• Time: 6 to 7:30 p.m.  
• Registration Link 

This event will be hosted in English, Spanish, and Somali. If you need another language to participate, 
please email us at dcyf.communityengagement@dcyf.wa.gov by Tuesday, Nov. 19. 
Questions? Please send them in advance.  
To make sure that DCYF captures as many of your questions as possible, please feel free to send them 
to us beforehand. While we may not get to every question during the forum, we will do our best to 
address as many as possible. 
Submit your questions here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7W3B5HG 
Who Should Join? 
Forums are open to licensed child care centers, family homes, outdoor nature-based providers, 
school-age providers, and certified providers on tribal lands. 
Need Assistance? 
For more details, visit our Community Child Care Forums webpage. 
If you have questions, or require an alternate format for this information, need language 
interpretation services, or need another accommodation or modification to participate in this event, 
please contact dcyf.communityengagement@dcyf.wa.gov.  
 
Rule Making Update 
Proposed Rules 
Licensing Division updates to training requirements, capacity waivers for family home child care 
programs, prohibiting behaviors, WACs 
The DCYF Licensing Division filed WSR 24-22-108 to open the public comment period on proposed 
revisions to rules on: 
WACs 110-300-0106 and WAC 110-301-0106:  

• The language is being amended to allow a three-month timeframe to obtain training 
requirements for child care and early learning programs, specifically including first-aid and 
CPR certification. 

WAC 110-300-0358 will allow DCYF to:  

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fdcyf.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZAoceivqjsrG9Yoh5Rw0YYI1gblDLgHF4Y0%23%2Fregistration/1/010101932bd7f769-186c4999-e901-4253-a641-5fa6db5e91fb-000000/OgJWVFu3PYacAnboB1H_uv2Z2JUFayePcy00NJisohU=379
mailto:dcyf.communityengagement@dcyf.wa.gov
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2F7W3B5HG/1/010101932bd7f769-186c4999-e901-4253-a641-5fa6db5e91fb-000000/fiKOFZCVZqrzDYfgiXOfLshqhLBsO8W5W3gGzvB7EZY=379
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fabout%2Fcommunity-engagement%2Fcommunity-child-care-forums/1/010101932bd7f769-186c4999-e901-4253-a641-5fa6db5e91fb-000000/s67V-rvhYdbqbTY3Mm5q7CHlFMLPhlG_gvEqqzaixC8=379
mailto:dcyf.communityengagement@dcyf.wa.gov
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fpdf%2Frules%2FWSR24-22-108.pdf/1/0101019345e3c9c9-0d3f8add-d7ce-448a-ac92-ce151b01a68c-000000/C7m43SbockA7tWGFqyipmnI6CYt5pq-ftocvTkqeOuQ=380
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• Issue capacity waivers to allow no more than 16 children in a family home child care program, 
and only after meeting all requirements. 

• Require better coordination between DCYF, child care providers, and local building 
authorities. 

• Revise requirements for emergency preparedness with this waiver.  
WAC 110-300-0331, WAC 110-301-0331, and WAC 110-302-0331: 

• The language of the WAC does not clearly forbid child care providers from harming children. 
This rule change requires an immediate and permanent change to the WAC chapters to 
protect children from harm. 

 
To participate in the permanent rulemaking process for these rules, the last day to submit feedback 
on the proposed rules is Tuesday, December 10, 2024. You can provide feedback using one of the 
following methods:  

• Submit your comments online.  
• Email dcyf.rulescoordinator@dcyf.wa.gov. 
• Leave a voicemail message. Call 360-972-5385 and provide an email address when leaving a 

message so that we can respond to your comment. 
 

Equal weight is given to all comments, whether they are made online, by email, or voicemail. 
 
Water Testing for Lead and Copper Offered to Child Care Programs 
Child care and early learning programs in Washington state are required to test their drinking water 
for lead and copper when seeking licensure and every six years after. The Washington State 
Department of Health offers free lead and copper testing for drinking and cooking water, which fulfills 
WAC requirement 110-300-0235. To register for this program, fill out the interest form found here: 
Lead in Child Care Drinking Water | Washington State Department of Health Questions? Reach out to 
leadfreekids@doh.wa.gov 
 

Additional State Agency/Partner Updates 

Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) 
 
View the Special Education monthly updates for November here.  
A spotlight within our Early Childhood Special Education (ECSE) update includes the newly released 
Myths and Facts in ECSE Edition.  
 
There are multiple definitions for inclusion and for the purposes of this document we are seeking to 
align these definitions of inclusion as follows: All young children with disabilities should have access to 
high-quality inclusive early childhood programs that provide individualized and appropriate support so 
they can fully participate alongside their peers without disabilities, meet high expectations, and 
achieve their full potential. 
 
Additional Resource: Extended Myths & Facts About Inclusionary Practices in Washington 
 
OSPI Inclusionary Practices Original Films Project 
OSPI is partnering with communities and schools across Washington state to build a more inclusive, 
supportive educational system that increases opportunities for each and every student. 
 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl=https%253A%252F%252Fvmm0dj30.r.us-west-2.awstrack.me%252FL0%252Fhttps%253A%25252F%25252Fdcyf.wa.gov%25252Fpractice%25252Fpolicy-laws-rules%25252Frule-making%25252Fparticipate%25252Fonline%252F1%252F01010190b875672d-edca6420-3aa4-417a-b2f9-c17c809c32dc-000000%252FIlkp0oGcuXUNDbg04JRlNkoqcPo%253D383%26data=05%257C02%257Camy.emerson%2540dcyf.wa.gov%257Cc0b018b94f0d4fb1729908dca5e0adb2%257C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%257C0%257C0%257C638567631609695821%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C0%257C%257C%257C%26sdata=gm%252FdYj%252BnPop5Aq5XHWDPvzL1ESS7RKYIwhfvuXj0Swo%253D%26reserved=0/1/0101019345e3c9c9-0d3f8add-d7ce-448a-ac92-ce151b01a68c-000000/DHmoQIxksMeDoj_jRVeNDd8NhF2kvq08g-eARENzK8Y=380
mailto:dcyf.rulescoordinator@dcyf.wa.gov
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl=https%253A%252F%252Fapp.leg.wa.gov%252Fwac%252Fdefault.aspx%253Fcite%253D110-300-0235%26data=05%257C02%257Candrew.fickes%2540dcyf.wa.gov%257C1997a2beeb6249d08c7b08dd0429f8d8%257C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%257C0%257C0%257C638671300499555637%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%253D%253D%257C0%257C%257C%257C%26sdata=8RDSu%252FSQA9w57Z8i%252FJ02p5ofjEv2A28gkwbo1HgSy4s%253D%26reserved=0/1/01010193647b8c45-bb1ca59f-2996-4c79-8dfc-a0350d736dbf-000000/mYcqU_y-fU2VWCnvDgGL46HGbftLssGpTGX0nH5bex4=380
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl=https%253A%252F%252Fdoh.wa.gov%252Fcommunity-and-environment%252Fdrinking-water%252Fcontaminants%252Flead%252Flead-child-care-drinking-water%26data=05%257C02%257Candrew.fickes%2540dcyf.wa.gov%257C1997a2beeb6249d08c7b08dd0429f8d8%257C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%257C0%257C0%257C638671300499574562%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%253D%253D%257C0%257C%257C%257C%26sdata=5ncFTamQmqj5UJmtfcJcFN1pxobMqytrmR8H3hlc5hw%253D%26reserved=0/1/01010193647b8c45-bb1ca59f-2996-4c79-8dfc-a0350d736dbf-000000/D8F_98-bGpe_iXE4L2UJtDG_p_n4c9hd-Qi60VI8MGk=380
mailto:leadfreekids@doh.wa.gov
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/bulletins/3c0d5a9
https://ospi.k12.wa.us/sites/default/files/2024-10/guidance-special-education-myths-facts-inclusion-ecse.pdf
https://ospi.k12.wa.us/sites/default/files/2024-11/guidance-specialeducation-extended-myths-facts-inclusion.pdf
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Watch the video to learn more about the power of inclusive education and its impact on students, 
families, and communities;  Inclusionary Practices | OSPI.  
 
If you would like to share your story of inclusion, please contact Dr. Tania May, OSPI Assistant 
Superintendent of Special Education, at tania.may@k12.wa.us. 
 
OSPI Early Learning Division Resources: 
Early Learning in Washington State 
Early Learning Resources 
 
For more information, please contact Ryan Guzman at Ryan.Guzman@k12.wa.us  

Department of Health (DOH) 
 

• New web page! DOH has recently launched a web page dedicated to Early Care and 
Education | Washington State Department of Health. The web page contains links to key 
health-related resources and frequently used health and safety guides for early care and 
education partners. For questions or other inquiries about this site, please contact the DOH 
school engagement team at k12engagement@doh.wa.gov 

 

• New newsletter! DOH has created a new quarterly newsletter focused on Children and Youth 
with Special Health Care Needs (CYSHCN). The first edition of the newsletter is found here: 
WA DOH CYSHCN Communication Network Newsletter. If you would like to be added to 
distribution list, please sign up through the Washington State Department of Health 
(govdelivery.com) page. 

 
For more information or questions, please contact Astrid Newell and Angie Funaiole at 
astrid.newell@doh.wa.gov and angie.funaiole@doh.wa.gov 
 

Department of Veterans Affairs (WDVA) 

 
No updates to share at this time.  

 
For more information, please contact Olivia Burley at Olivia.burley@dva.wa.gov 

Department of Social and Health Services  
No updates to share at this time.  

 

 
For more information, please contact Christian Carvajal at Christian.carvajal@dshs.wa.gov. 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nmrRBs8a-wQ
mailto:tania.may@k12.wa.us
https://ospi.k12.wa.us/student-success/support-programs/early-learning-washington-state
https://ospi.k12.wa.us/student-success/support-programs/early-learning-washington-state/early-learning-resources
mailto:Ryan.Guzman@k12.wa.us
https://doh.wa.gov/community-and-environment/schools/early-care-and-education#SupportHealthyChild
https://doh.wa.gov/community-and-environment/schools/early-care-and-education#SupportHealthyChild
mailto:k12engagement@doh.wa.gov
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WADOH/bulletins/3bd86ba
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/WADOH/subscriber/new?preferences=true
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/WADOH/subscriber/new?preferences=true
mailto:astrid.newell@doh.wa.gov
mailto:angie.funaiole@doh.wa.gov
mailto:Olivia.burley@dva.wa.gov
mailto:Christian.carvajal@dshs.wa.gov

